
Nuclear Fuel Services, Inc. 

Director, Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attention: Document Control Desk 
Washington, DC 20555 

Reference: Docket No. 70-143; SNM-124 

21 G-19-0002 
GOV-01-55-04 
ACF-19-0002 

January 16, 2019 

Subject: Submittal of Internally Authorized Changes (IACs) for Calendar Year 
2018 

In accordance with 10 CFR 70.72(d)(2), Nuclear Fuel Services, Inc. (NFS), hereby 
makes notification that there were no Internally Authorized Changes (IACs) completed at 
NFS during Calendar Year 2018. 

The Integrated Safety Analysis (ISA) Summaries that reflect changes to existing NFS 
operations were revised and are being submitted under separate cover letter in 
accordance with 10 CFR 70.72(d)(3). 

If you or your staff have any questions, require additional information, or wish to discuss 
this further, please contact me at (423) 743-1705, or Mr. David Hopson, Senior 
Regulatory Advisor, at (423) 735-5021. Please reference our unique document 
identification number (21 G-19-0002) in any correspondence concerning this letter. 

DRH/pdj 

1205 Banner Hill Rd, Erwin, TN 37650 

Sincerely, 

NUCLEAR FUEL SERVICES, INC. 

Richard J. Freudenberger, Director 
Safety and Safeguards 

t: +1.423.743.9141 f: +1.423.743.0140 www.nuclearfuelservices.com 
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.Q.Q.Qy: 

Regional Administrator 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Region II 
245 Peachtree Center Ave., NE, Suite 1200 
Atlanta, GA 30303-1257 

Mr. Kevin Ramsey 
Project Manager 
Fuel Manufacturing Branch 
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards, 
and Environmental Review 

Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Two White Flint North 
11555 Rockville Pike 
Rockville, MD 20852-2738 

Mr. Larry Harris 
Senior Resident Inspector 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
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